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Prague, 31st October, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

I was pleased to receive your letter of the 23rd October. I did not mean that you should send someone to Africa immediately, just to have a word with Stanley and find out as much as possible about the vegetation in the interior of Africa at altitudes of between 6 and 8000 ft., also to find out how to get things out of the interior of Africa, for there must be a multitude and variety of plants, for the gladioli that grow there are quite different an orchids in the interior of Africa are bound to be quite different, too.

I am sending you a Certificate from MacCoy regarding the vine louse (Phylloxera), which is being used by all Belgian nurseries, so if you are sending anything there, it would be good if you had a few hundred of these forms printed, preferably in 3 languages, English, French and German, so that they can be understood in all countries.

Lisianthus princeps occurs everywhere in the hills of Colombia, mainly near Ocanu [???] at an altitude of 8000 ft., where Tatsonias [???], Tropeolum, fuchsia and calceolaria grow, also there are many kinds of gentians. Near Sonson, there is a Lisianthus that surpasses all, the loveliest carmine, the form of a carnation, but the plant is only ½ ft high and remains like that.
Baron Hruby writes that you have not yet returned to him the written index of Van Houtte Flora, which he needs very much. He also asks if you could make a small shipment before the winter of the new dendrobiums, Cattleya roezlii, new Phalaenopsis, Stanhopea from Schmitdchen etc. etc. Vanda insignis, Cyp. ciliolare.

The illness of Ferdinand Messange is not dangerous but painful.

If Cattleya perciviliana flowers in October, November in their native country, then they will flower in England at the same time, perhaps a month later, for its growth has been disturbed.

The parrots arrived here yesterday 1st November in good condition. I have already written to Baron Hruby that I shall take them there this Sunday.

You have received a good consignment from Mendeli, I hope you will make £1000 from it.

We still have warm weather here, the georgines (dahlias) are in flower in the garden, and roses and Baron Hruby sent me a branch of syringe (lilac) in flower, there are still strawberries outdoors.
With kind regards from your sincere friend,

B Roezl

I have not received any money from Rothschild yet.
Last week I paid the bill for £40.
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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